## Dear Council Members,

I am the chairman of a 501c(3) organization called the Motor City Baseball Club. Our organization provides almost 100 area youths ages 8 to 16 with the opportunity to participate in high quality indoor baseball training as well as compete on a national stage. For the upcoming year, we would like to apply for a Charitable Gaming License from the State of Michigan to help defer some of these expenditures. As part of this process, the State requires that we obtain a Local Governing Body Resolution for Charitable Gaming Licenses. I have attached this blank form to the application for your completion. We are asking you to approve our organization and complete this form so that we can move forward with our Charitable Gaming Application. You will notice that we did not include a 990 tax return form in our information packet. Based on our gross receipts, which are less than \$50,000 annually, the IRS requires us to file a form 990-N, which is an e-postcard, so no 990 form in filed.

Thank you for consideration in this matter.

Joseph P. Mooney

Chairman

Motor City Baseball Club